
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
PORTLAND PUBLIC SCHOOLS  
Office of School Modernization 

501 North Dixon Street • Portland, OR 97227 

Meeting Minutes  January 21, 2015 
 

Portland Public Schools Bond Accountability Committee 
(BAC) 
  

Members present: 
 
Board members present: 
PPS staff present: 
 
 
Public Present:              

Kevin Spellman, Louis Fontenot, Cheryl Twete, Steve March,  
Tom Peterson & Willy Paul 
Greg Belisle, Tom Koehler, Steve Buel (Board liaisons) 
CJ Sylvester, Jim Owens, Dan Jung, Ken Fisher, Darwin Dittmar, Sharie 
Lewis, Derek Henderson, Debbie Pearson, Michelle Platter, Michelle 
Chariton, David Mayne, Jen Sohm, Carol Campbell 
Ted Wolf (Our Portland-Our Schools) 

Next meeting: Wednesday, April 15th 2015 at Tubman Elementary School 
  

I. Welcome & Introductions   

Kevin Spellman opened the meeting.  Introductions of committee members, PPS Staff and 
public. 

II. Public Comment 

• No public comment offered 

III. Introductions and Announcements  
• Michelle Chariton was introduced as the new Capital Project Director for the Grant High 

School Modernization Project. She starts with OSM on Jan 26

th and will continue 
managing the 2015 Improvement Project work until a replacement is hired. 

IV. Program Overview 

• The 2012 Bond Program continues to grow. Budget currently exceeds $522 million, 
reflecting the contribution of $15.51 million expected from Concordia University, 
projected Bond sale premiums and a variety of other funding sources. Intent remains 
to integrate funding into the bond projects as additional sources are identified. 





• PPS’s financial team is in the process of reviewing the second bond issuance 
options with the District’s financial advisors.  Issuance is tentatively planned for 
late spring or early summer.  We anticipate being able to provide specifics at the April 
BAC. PPS’s financial audit was completed last month for the fiscal year 
2014/15.  The bond was included in the audit, and the auditor’s (TKW) made 
no mention of any concern or negative opinion related to the bond.  We will 
make the full audit available to the BAC. 

• Main budget changes since the last BAC meeting in October 2014: 
• Maplewood Project created. 
• Budget savings from IP2013 and IP2014 was transferred to the 

Program Contingency.   
• The budget for the 6 high school master planning projects has been 

consolidated into the 3 high schools identified by the bond 
development committee as the likely schools for a future bond effort.   

• As anticipated, the program continues to forecast increased use of 
contingency as projects progress. 

• Contingencies reflect where we are currently, not how much we will 
save.   

• Equity Perspective 
• Program exceeded all career learning goals for 2014.   
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standards built in, but the cost for a community shelter was not factored into the 
original Bond measure. 

• Q:  Did you check with FEMA?  A: Yes, that was factored in, and after review we 
would still have to fund that completely. 

• Q: The reconciliation of the GMP in the budget is normal, but how significant is the 
reduction in scope in product and quality?  A: We are concentrating on keeping 



• Q:  Can you tell me more about the land use issues?  A: Yes, the original did not 
include the full extent of temporary structures, so it had to be re-worked and re-
submitted. 

• Q: What long term issues does the community have and how are they being 
addressed?  A: Primary concerns appear to center on how the public improvements 
are aligned with the delivery of educational program and curriculum. OSM staff 
continues to work closely with educator leaders at building and District level. 

• Q: Considering the press over the weekend about the Sellwood bridge, what about 
our contingencies?  A:  We started with a higher amount of contingencies for these 
large full modernization projects. Currently we’re including an overall project 
contingency of 12% which includes both inside and outside the GMP.  Part of the 
discipline of managing contingency is closely scrutinizing any non-discretionary 
changes. Staff believes the contingencies are adequate to support the work at both 
RHS and FHS.  

• Faubion 
• Design is proceeding smoothly. 
• 510 K budget change, bringing total contribution to 15.51 million from 

Concordia University for their portion of the project funding. 
• Looking at procurement strategy that lends itself to functionality. 
• Finalizing the Development and Disposition Agreement (DDA) which frames 

the partnership between PPS and Concordia University. The DDA will also 
include the design and construction cost sharing agreements which staff will 
use when managing the project budget. 

  
• IP14 

• Most of this project has gone into closeout. 
• Elevator projects are still in progress at all 3 schools, James John, Beach and 

Hosford. Expecting completion this Spring. 
• Work at all 12 schools has gone well without any safety incidents or conflicts 

with the neighbors. 
• IP15 

• In construction documents phase. 
• There have been n



• All funds 
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